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Letter from the Chairperson

To: Superintendent/President Dr. Debra S. Daniels
Members of the Board of Trustees
Citizens of the West Kern Community College District

As Chairperson of the West Kern Community College District Independent Citizens Oversight
Committee (the Committee), I am pleased to submit this report to the Board of Trustees (the
Board) of the West Kern Community College District (WKCCD, the District). As stated in the
West Kern Community College District Citizens’ Oversight Committee Charter, this report
states whether or not the District is in compliance with Article XIIIA, Section 1(b) 3 of the
California Constitution. It also summarizes the major topics dealt with by the Committee
during the last twelve months.

[ would like to thank my fellow Committee members for their time and efforts in overseeing
the District’s long-term construction and facilities improvement project. Thanks to the
passage of Measure A in 2004 and the proper usage of the revenues generated per the
language of the bond, the face of Taft College is changing to reflect its vision, mission and
values.

I also wish to thank those members of the District staff who continue to work with us to set
up the processes to ensure that independent oversight of the project is possible.

The Committee is pleased with the progress made during this fiscal year on all current
Measure A bond projects: Specifically, the completion of the Ash Street dormitory facilities
renovation in 2015 and the beginning of the site work for the new Student Center in 2016.
The dorm renovation project updated dorm rooms and the surrounding areas to improve
the on-campus living experience for Taft College students. The next significant project,
construction of the Student Center, which will house a new cafeteria, bookstore, and student
union, completed the design, approval, and bidding steps in 2016. Site work including the
removal of the T-dorms to clear the footprint for the new building has begun, and actual
construction is scheduled to begin in early 2017.



As the appointed voice of the Citizens Oversight Committee, I would like to state that the
Committee looks forward to continuing its efforts to ensure that "Measure A" bond revenues

are spent judiciously and to keep the Taft community informed on the progress of the
projects.

Respectfully submitted,

L. Z Mk,

Roger Miller, Chairperson
West Kern Community College District 2015/2016
"Measure A" Independent Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee







